ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 18th June 2012

Present:  Mr Sharp, Julie Peirce-Jones, Hayley Simmons, Julia Sier, Imogen Newman, Jill Sweetman and Hazel Inman.

Apologies:  Heather Atkin, Rebecca Peel and Sara Owen.

(83)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 23rd April 2012 be received.

Matters Arising

(84)  GNAA Clothing Collection Outturn
Julie reported that £120 had been raised for the school and suggested that we continue collections twice yearly.

(85)  Review of Spring Fair

Julia circulated her Treasurer’s report to show the income and expenditure for the Spring Fair. The net profit was £619.31 so far, but there was approximately £90 to come off for the purchase of Jubilee items.  The committee approved the expenditure of £380 for Jubilee Mugs.

Carr Bank Garden Centre had offered to supply the plants, on a sale or return basis, next year if required.

(86)  100 Club Update

Sara Owen had researched the setting up of a 100 club from the web site www.gamblingcommission.gov.uk/gf-  it appeared that we would not need a gambling licence but would have to register with the local licensing authority.

(87)  PTA contribution to upgrade Nursery Play Area

Imogen asked whether Reception and Year One could have their own access to the Nursery play area.  Mr Sharp replied that in theory they could use the space every afternoon i.e. 50% of the time but the separate access was unlikely.  Mr Sharp presented plans of the proposed works.  The canopy had already been built.  New play surfaces were envisaged including a race- track.  There would be a traverse- climbing wall along the end of the covered deck.  In the future there could be a new covered access to the hall to avoid the access through the Year 6 classroom.  There was also a need for new office space.  Imogen suggested that climbing equipment could be provided for the rest of the school and jumping equipment (which makes a noise via wind pipes) for Nursery.  At the moment it was unclear what the PTA could contribute to but this would become clearer as the project progressed.

(88)  Treasurer’s Report

Julia had presented her report earlier in the meeting for the period 10th April to 10th May 2012.  The balance in bank statements showed £5,187.19.  It was at this point that Mr Sharp put forward his list requesting contributions to the various school trips:-

	Year 6 London – share of coach hire
	£700

	Years 3,4, & 5 trips (YHA & camp)
	£600

	Infants coach hire to Judges’ Lodgings
	£400

	
	£1700 Total


It was agreed that £1700 be contributed from the PTA for the school trips.

Non-Fundraising Issues

(89)  Minute Secretary

It was noted that a new Minute Secretary was required with effect from the AGM in September. The Chair and Treasurer also expressed a wish to stand down if replacements could be found.

Update on Future Events and Fundraising

(90)  New Starters’ Evening - 20th June

Jill Sweetman confirmed that she would be present to sell new uniform.  Louise was willing to layout the second-hand uniform, but she could not stay for the whole evening.  Hayley agreed to send out a request for helpers to serve the refreshments.   Hazel suggested that we should extend the email circulation beyond just PTA members for such requests for help. Hayley hoped that some new helpers could be recruited at the New Starter’s Evening.

(91)  Family Fun Day - 24th June

Imogen offered to check out the face-paints and get them to the playing Fields.  Elinor Hunter had already offered to face-paint and it was hoped she could persuade friends to join her.  Julia Sier, Leone Edwards and Jill Sweetman would be available to help with the Book Stall at the event.  Hayley offered to send a request out for books to sell.  It was agreed that after the event, any surplus books that were not suitable for use at the School Book Swap, could go to charity.

(92)  Book Swap – Friday 6th July

Following the review of last year’s book swap it was decided that the Year 6 children should be the first to swap their books and the youngest children be the last.  This was to ensure that books of the appropriate age were available for all, as there was a tendency for younger children to pick higher level books which left Year 6 with difficulty in finding their correct level of book.  Hayley agreed to send out a request for books and helpers.

(93)  End of Year Performances  - 10th & 11th June

A request for cakes was needed and helpers to serve the refreshments.  Julia and Hazel offered to help on Tuesday afternoon.  Helpers would also be required for Wednesday evening.

(94)  End of Year Social/Fundraising Event - 18th July

The teachers had agreed to organise a wet sports – It’s a knock out event between 3.15pm and 4.15pm during this time parents would be able to have refreshments.  From 4.15 to 5.00pm there would be further time to socialise and refreshments would be served to the children.

(95)  Sports Day – 26th June

Mr Sharp hoped that the Dallam students would be helping to organise the sports.  It was suggested that ice-pops be provided after the event in the playground.

(96)  Christmas Cards

Hayley reported that she had booked a slot for the production of Christmas cards.

(97)  Whole School Photo

Imogen suggested that a whole school photo be taken to mark the change to Academy Status.

(98)  Dressing-Up Box

Sara Owen had sent an email asking if the school had a dressing-up box for the pre-school and infants and was it possible for parents to donate unwanted costumes and accessories.  Mr Sharp agreed to look into the matter.

(99)  Infants’ Autumn Excursion

Sara Owen had sent an email enquiring about out of school activities for the infants.  She had suggested a few ideas, woodland visits, farm visits, beach clearing/visit, lakes excursion (Beatrix Potter), visit to Grange on the train.  She also asked if the PTA could offer financial support.  Mr Sharp read out a list of trips undertaken from time to time by the infants depending on the topics they were covering in class. This led to a discussion about the frequency of some trips, like the visit to the Judges’ Lodgings, which some pupils had visited twice (due to the splitting of classes).  Mr Sharp pointed out that it was a fantastic trip but agreed to raise the issue of trips and rotation with the relevant staff.

(100)  Olympic Torch Relay

There was some confusion about the different communications that had been received concerning infants and juniors.  Mr Sharp said that provided parents accepted responsibility for their own children they could make their own arrangements to see the torch relay.  There was also general concern about the lack of car-parking provision in and around Milnthorpe.

(101)  Grit Bin

Imogen had been assured by her contact within Cumbria County Council that the grit bin on the corner of Orchard Road near the footpath to school would be replaced sometime before winter.

(102)  Date & Time of Next Meeting

The AGM will be held on Wednesday 26th September 2012 at 7.00pm.  An ordinary meeting will follow the AGM.

